
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING

December 18, 2023

TOPIC: Approval of Resolution for Summer Tax Collection 

RECOMMENDATION:

Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools approve the attached 
resolution to invoke for 2024 its previously adopted ongoing resolution imposing a 
summer tax levy of 50% of the annual property taxes upon property located within the 
district and continuing from year-to-year until specifically revoked by the Board and 
requests that the Cities of Livonia and Westland collect those summer taxes.

RATIONALE:

The resolution reflects the Board of Education's intent to continue the twice-a-year 
property tax collection for school taxes in both the City of Livonia and the City of 
Westland to meet cash flow needs.

BUDGETARY INFORMATION:

The annual tax collection fee assessed and paid to the City of Westland is $0.00;
The current annual tax collection fee assessed and paid to the City of Livonia is 
$472,016.83. 

RESOURCE PERSONNEL:

Alison Smith, Chief Financial Officer

EXHIBITS: 

Attached 


